Town of East Hampton
Economic Development Commission

Regular Meeting

Tuesday November 18, 2014

East Hampton Middle School Library
DRAFT MINUTES
Present: Jack Solomon, Tim Csere, George Coshow, Dan Tegolini, Mimi Perrotti
Not Present: Melissa Guererro
1.Call to order 
Mr. Solomon called the meeting to order at 6:34 p.m.
2. Approval of Minutes
a) A motion was made by Mr. Csere and seconded by Mr. Tegolini to approve the regular meeting minutes of October 21, 2014.  A subsequent motion was made by Mr. Coshow to amend the minutes under Old Business, Resolution of Lucky Goat as follows:  change “abatement” to “assessment deferral”.  Mr. Csere and Mr. Tegolini approved.  Voted in favor (5-0).
3. Public Comments
Bonnie Sweet-Reilly wondered if anything had been finalized regarding the lights for the Village Center and stated that the Fire Dept. would like to put up the holiday lights this weekend or next.  She also referenced a letter from 2006 that was emailed to business owners asking for input regarding the direction of the Town.  She wondered if the $5,000 cost for the Economic Development Survey was being moved forward and stated that she thoroughly disapproves of $5,00 being spent on a survey when it could have better served businesses in another way.  
4. Town Manager Report
Mr. Maniscalco was not present during this agenda item, although he was able to attend the end of the meeting; his report will appear in the public comments section at the end of these minutes.  Mr. Solomon mentioned that Mr. Maniscalco had encouraged the EDC to talk more about the Economic Development Survey.
5. Presentations
None
6. Old Business
a) EDC Survey:  Some feedback on the survey included that some of the questions could be construed as leading questions.  The Commission decided to read through the survey as a group and made the following recommended changes based on that feedback: 

1. Question #3 was changed to say “If any, what specific brand of business would you most like to see in the Town of East Hampton?”
2. Question #5: add “support local” as a seventh option

3. Question #8: add a line to write in “other” and instead of circling one option, these options will be rated 1-10
4. Question #9: Remove “other than for an automobile” and ask “what was purchased”
5. Question #10: Change it to “Would you welcome the EDC to pursue a large retail store for the Town of East Hampton?” and the answers would be “yes/no/maybe” 
6. Question #11: Change to “would you welcome the EDC to pursue a large industrial facility for the Town of East Hampton?” Answers should be “yes/no/maybe”

7. Question #12: Change to “would you welcome the EDC to pursue a large housing subdivision for the Town of East Hampton?” Answers should be “yes/no/maybe”

8. Question #13: Add an “other” line for people to write in an answer
9. Questions #14 & #15 should be removed because of redundancy 
10. Question #16: add the choice “not to pursue any development” and have the choices be numerically rated 1-5
11. Question #17: add “other” as fifth option and answers should be “yes/no/maybe”
12. Questions #18 & #19: should be removed
13. Add the question “would you support a limited public water system for the Town of East Hampton?” answer should be “yes/no/maybe”

14. Remove the “educational attainment” section in the demographic information
b) POR Zone Workshop: Mr. Coshow made a motion that the EDC no longer pursue POR on Main Street. The motion was seconded by Mr. Csere and voted 5-0 in favor.
It was noted during the POR discussion that an agenda item should be added to the next meeting under New Business regarding Home Business Regulations/P&Z

c) Update on Business Incentive Ordinance Operational Documents:  Mr. Maniscalco was not present during this agenda item, it will be postponed until the next meeting.  Copies will need to be distributed to the members of the Commission.
d) Design & Development of New Business Marketing Materials: Ms. Perrotti gave a draft of 2 documents to the Commission: one pamphlet that would go to a business potentially coming to town and another that would go to a business that has already decided to come to town.  The Commission should review and send comments to Ms. Perrotti a week before the next meeting and they will be discussed then.  A Business Ambassador Program was also discussed, this should be furthered at the next meeting as well.  
A motion was made by Mr. Csere to add an item to the agenda: “6e Holiday Lights.”  The motion was seconded by Ms. Perrotti and voted 5-0 in favor.
e) Holiday Lights: Mr. Csere received a quote from Paul’s and Sandy’s for 15 strings of lights for the tree at a discounted rate of $239.88.  There was a second estimate from Ace that was higher.
A motion was made by Mr. Csere that the Commission appropriates $239.88 to pay for the holiday lights.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Solomon and voted all in favor. 
7. New Business

a) Approval of 2015 Meeting Dates:  Mr. Csere made a motion that was seconded by Mr. Tegolini to approve the 2015 meeting dates as written.  Voted (5-0)
b) Development of Goals for EDC: Mr. Coshow suggested that all Commission members read the EDC section of the plan of conservation and development before a discussion.  It was suggested that each member come to the next meeting with 3 goals each to discuss.  Mr. Coshow noted that he will get a definition of Home Business and research how the surrounding towns handle it.
Ms. Perrotti requested that the Town Council send a representative to the EDC meetings and that an item of “Business Marketing Incentive Program” be added to the next agenda.
Public Remarks

Ben Sullivan of Taylor Drive suggested that the EDC put an ad in the Rivereast showcasing the types of businesses that East Hampton offers to drive traffic to the town.  He referenced the growing businesses in Colchester and Portland and the support from those towns. 
Bonnie Sweet-Reilly stated that what the businesses in town really need is support, signage, promotion, and events. She stated that the EDC spent half their budget putting out a survey when it could have been done online, available at schools and the Town Hall.  Mentioned that people who are going to fill out the survey would be willing to go pick it up from one of the aforementioned places.  She asked what will happen if only 15% of the residents fill out the survey? It will then not be an accurate assessment of what the people want.  She also stated that an actual business coming in is not determined by a survey. She begs the Commission to save the money as the survey is vague and has no end-goal that can be applied and is somewhat disappointing to her as a tax payer.

Mr. Maniscalco entered the meeting at this time and gave the following update: 

The Natural Gas expansion project is being worked on diligently at this time.  This will be the largest gas expansion in the state in 50 years.  A contractor will be looking at all town facility boilers to change them over to natural gas.  The town will be closing the roads (filling in the trenches dug) and participating in a community contribution.  This allows us to participate in a non-firm margin.  The particulars of this were discussed.  Looking to be a 1-1.1 million dollar total to the town. Based on the energy savings and a new tax revenue it’s projected that this project will produce a 3.5-4 year ROI. 

The Christopher Brook project is on the Town Council agenda for their next meeting and possible road closure will be discussed.  
The light at the intersection of Routes 66 & 196 will be moving forward.

The Public Works Dept. is currently getting prepared for winter; trucks are outfitted with plows and sanders and we currently have a full supply of salt.

The Town Council would appreciate ideas from the EDC for the STEAP Grant.
Mr. Solomon adjourned the meeting at 8:14 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
